



## Message from the President



Dear fellow Rotarians,

It is with great pleasure that I announce the launch of our club's newsletter, 'Resonance'! This inaugural issue is being released today, and we are honored to have our beloved District Governor, Shital Shah (RD 3131), gracing us with his presence to publish it. As we begin this new Rotary year, we are committed to keeping you informed and engaged through regular updates.

We promise to release 'Resonance' bi-monthly, bringing you the latest news, stories, and achievements from our club and beyond. This newsletter is a testament to our club's vibrant spirit and dedication to making a positive impact. I invite you to read, share, and enjoy the stories that showcase our collective efforts.

I am thrilled to share with you the exciting theme unveiled by Rotary International President Stephanie A. Urchick: "The Magic of Rotary"! This enchanting theme is built on four pillars that will unlock the true potential of our organization:

- Empowering the next generation: Bringing Youth to Rotary, nurturing young minds, and fostering leadership.
- Celebrating diversity and inclusion: Getting Women in Rotary, recognizing the strength of our female members, and promoting gender equality.
- Unlocking resources for good: Tapping into Corporate Social Responsibility (CSR) funds by building bridges with the corporate world.
- Fueling our philanthropic engine: Your wholehearted donations to the Rotary Foundation, supporting life-changing projects and creating a lasting impact.

I am excited to share with you a groundbreaking initiative launched by our District Governor, Shital Shah - the Rotary Chatrachaya Project! This innovative project aims to provide shelter to poor street vendors, while also enhancing our public image and engaging our members.

This project is aligned with Rotary's seven focus areas and our district's thrust areas, which are cleverly represented through a cricket theme - Playing 11! Our goals are ambitious and impactful: